

Head Teacher Mr. R. Baker Archdiocese of Birmingham

ST. WILFRID'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL & NURSERY UNIT

Shawsdale Road, Birmingham, B36 8LY.

Telephone: 0121 675 3319

Fax: 0121 675 5616

E-mail: enquiry@stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk Website: www.stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Newsletter No 25-24th March, 2017

The events yesterday in London were a tremendous shock and our sympathies and prayers go out to the victims and their friends and families.

It is a reminder of our need to reinforce the message of 'loving, caring, sharing and showing respect', which is our Mission Statement.

It also highlights the dangers that we face as a community and as staff and parents we are rightly concerned for our children and the children in our care.

Please do talk to your child about the events . We will also be doing this in school in a sensitive and age-appropriate way. School has a Lockdown procedure and in the event of an incident which may pose a threat to the safety of staff and pupils in the school, it will be brought into use. Over the next few weeks, we will have a lockdown drill, where we practice with the children. Please note that should the Lockdown procedure be called upon, then the school office will not be staffed and external doors locked – nobody will be allowed in or out of school until Emergency Services give the 'All Clear'.

While I do not want to alarm anyone, in light of the recent event, I feel it prudent to inform you about this.

Lenten Appeal

Thank you to Year Two for leading the Macmillan 'Afternoon Tea' held today.

A lovely afternoon to chat whilst enjoying a drink and cake.

Year Three raised $\underline{£260.83}$ last week and so with Non-Uniform monies received today, our Grand Total stands at a magnificent $\underline{£1073.28}$ (with 'Afternoon Tea' monies to be added next week).

Thank you all once again.

$\frac{Parents'\ Evening-Wednesday\ 5^{th}\ April,\ 2017-3.45\ pm-7.30\ pm\ for\ Nursery\ up\ to\ Year\ 6}{Additional\ date-Thursday\ 6^{th}\ April,\ 2017-1-3.30\ pm\ for\ Nursery\ and\ Reception}$

Thank you to those who have already booked online. If you have not done so, then please visit our school website and log into eSchools. If you need a new log-in or are having any problems making an appointment, then please contact the school office.

Netball Team

Many congratulations to our Netball Team of Laci, Kacey, Maya, Emily, Basma, Sadie and Courtney who represented the school at the Catholic Schools Tournament on Thursday. In their first tournament they performed so well, drawing 3 matches and losing 3 but most importantly they thoroughly enjoyed the competition and are keen to do it again! Thank you to Miss Doyle and Mrs Bassett who led the team.

Class Photographs

These will take place on Wednesday 29th March so make sure hair is combed and uniform washed and pressed!

RWInc Meeting for the Parents of Reception and Year One children

This will be held on <u>Thursday 30th March, 2017</u> in the school hall. There will be two sessions – one at 9.15 am and one at 3 pm. Please do come and join us.









Behaviour Awards

Green Badge: Ali Osma-Ali

Purple Badges: Kacey Yeomans, Mason Evans

Yellow Badges: Jakub Felusiak, Sade Gayle, Arissa Hussain, Liam Carpenter Light Blue Badges: Micah Smith, Lilyrae Hall, Elli-Rose Quinney, Fahim Hasan Pink Badges: Lucas Buckley, Jaydan Richards, Harafa Faghiri, Benisson Kengni Sa'a

Period – 13th – 17th March, 2017

Group	% Attend
Reception AP	90.5%
Reception KP	87.5%
Year 1R	99.3%
Year 1T	94.7%
Year 2M	96.3%
Year 2R	97.9%
Year 3H	97.2%
Year 3M	90%
Year 4B	94.5%
Year 4D	99%
Year 5D	95%
Year 6T	99.4%

STAR AWARDS AND MERIT CERTIFICATES THIS WEEK

Nursery	Perla Drezaliu, Anayah Tembo
Reception AP	Elijah Khan
Reception KP	Natalia Tudor, Christabel Arojojoye
Year 1R	Anaie Brookes, Orlando Pennant
Year 1T	Lilyrae Hall, Miley-Louise Reilly
Year 2M	Ebony Holder
Year 2R	Rachel Boakye
Year 3H	Jasmiah Shandley
Year 3M	Luke Cave, Layla Graham, Saadie Hussain
Year 4B	Ali Osman-Ali
Year 4D	Aliyah Kannike
Year 5D	Kacey Yeomans
Year 6T	Ethan Green
WISE OWL AWARD	Kimberley Denston
MUSIC AWARD	Louie Dainty, Jamie Crumpton, Thomas Dunne
SPORTS AWARD	Jake Mold-O'Neill

Well done everyone!

Parentview

We have had 33 responses so far – thank you.

If you have not completed the short questionnaire yet, please visit www.parentview.ofsted.gov.uk to record your answers.

<u>Prayers</u>

Please pray for the victims and their families of the tragic events in London this week.

Have a good weekend – don't forget the clocks go forward this weekend!

R Baker and staff















